11 Maryon Mews
London NW3 2PU

27 October 2021

Camden Council
Development Management
Camden Town Hall Extension
Argyle Street

London WC1H 8EQ

Dear Sir/Madam,

A Personal Statement re Planning Application 2021/3002/P, 22 & 23 Maryon Mews, NW3 2PU

I have lived in my house in Maryon Mews since 29 October 1975 when the development was
newly built.

The development was designed by the celebrated architects, Ted Levy and Partners and was
considered such exception quality that in 1976 the development was awarded an architectural
gold medal acknowledging its design and its highest architectural quality.

It has been the intention since that time to acknowledge and retain the design integrity as
conceived by Ted Levy and this has to a large extent been preserved by the residents of Maryon
Mews. It should be acknowledged as a masterpiece in terms of architectural design.

The Mews is in danger of losing a whole chapter of architectural history as the major
architectural changes envisaged are disruptive in physical scale — in particular the side profile
as viewed from the road when entering through the north gate entrance — and it contradicts
neighbouring Mews houses.

The majority of residents have raised objections to the planning application as it challenges the
‘balance’ of the existing design and challenges the design integrity and vision of Ted Levy.

At present the leasehold properties have not sought the permission or the approval for such a
roof extension from the freeholders, i.e. Maryon Mews Residents Company Ltd.

Yours faithfully,

Bill Bramer



